Premises Report 21st April 2017


Lettings update

Very disappointing news from KitCrew, who I reported last time had agreed to hire our facilities for school holiday camps. They pulled out less than three weeks before the first camp was due to start. They cited unforeseen staff loss within their senior management structure affecting their ability to deliver the required level of service, as the reason they had to reluctantly cancel. 
They apologised and said they would like to work with us next year when they have restructured their team but I did point out that they have almost certainly damaged their reputation with customers who had already signed up.
Whilst I didn’t rule out working with them in the future I am a bit reluctant after this set back so I have started contacting other providers to see if we can find an alternative.

Overall lettings are up so far this year and we are on track to bring in more money than we expected in the budget. I will provide further analysis in future meetings. 

CIF Bids

Fantastic news on our bid for the curtain walling for E Block which was approved and will be fully funded for around £500,000. Preliminary work is underway with PCH to get this scheduled for the summer break. Only 38% of bids were approved so we are very pleased to have got this one through.

The roofing bid was initially unsuccessful but feedback will not be available from ESFA until week commencing 24th April so we will then be able to see why, and submit an appeal. 

Salix fund bid

The Salix fund bid for replacing all the lighting to LED was unfortunately unsuccessful at this time. Our bid passed the technical and financial requirements but the amount of funding they had available was not sufficient to meet the needs of all bids that met the criteria. They have categorised the bids into Phase 1,2,3 for funding and we have been put into Phase 2. This hopefully means that when the next round of funding is announced we stand a good chance of being successful.   

Water pipes issue

During our work with Eyre Building services since the completion of the CIF project, we have been made aware of some concerning issues with the older sections of pipework. We had identified some “dead legs” (old unused sections that haven’t been isolated correctly), which could potentially lead to water sitting and stagnating. On the back of this we commissioned Eyre to fix the identified issues and investigate some key areas of the school to ensure there were no further problems.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Unfortunately there are some other areas that could cause some major problems if they are not addressed swiftly. Eyre provided a quote for fixing the issues and as there could be possible Health and Safety implications we commissioned a full survey of the rest of the school. We are currently waiting on the results of this and any further cost implications.
Once we have the full report, the plan is to put together a bid for emergency CIF funding to address the problems. If this is not possible than we may be able to apply to re-designate some of the current CIF funding depending on project costs.
I will have further updates on this at our next meeting.
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